
nov 1, 2022

regret or repent

"have mercy upon me, O God ... blot out my 
transgressions ... wash me ... cleanse me ... i 
acknowledge my transgressions, and my sin is always 
before me.  against You, You only, have i sinned ... 
purge me ... wash me ... create in me a clean heart ... 
restore to me the joy of Your salvation."  psa 51:1-12

have you really acknowledged you filthiness before God 
or do you instead stand justified as the pharisee did 
when praying?  "i thank You that i am not like other 
men — extortioners, unjust, adulterers, or even as this 
tax collector." luke 18:11  are your comparisons made 
to others or to God?

repentance is a type of prayer that leads to 
forgiveness - one that issues out of true repentance.  
repentance is not simply remorse, being sorry for our 
sin.  repentance is a true change of mind, which 
results in a change of volition, which then results in 
a change of action.  the rich young ruler in luke 
18:18-23 went away sorrowful but he didn't repent.  
pilate regretted his deed, as recorded in matt 27:24, 
but there is no evidence he repented.  judas returned 
the thirty pieces of silver he had received for 
betrayal, but he did not repent.

to find true repentance and find forgiveness, first 
assume responsibility, seek reconciliation, and then 
embrace the restoration process.



one must acknowledge what they have done and make a 
determined effort to turn away from such.  deliverance 
help may be needed to help some break free.  some are 
keenly aware of their shortcomings and sin while it may 
not be obvious to others.  dig deep within self and 
find those "secrets sins" we all have, safely hidden 
from others but not from God.  again, we are not 
comparing ourselves to others, but to God.

then we must seek reconciliation.  to be reconciled 
with God often means there must first be a reconciling 
with someone we have wounded.  we should attempt to set 
things right with others as God leads and permits.  it 
may not always work out as one hopes but an honest 
effort and attempt must reject any guilt or 
condemnation.  "there is therefore now no condemnation 
to those who are in Christ Jesus, who do not walk 
according to the flesh, but according to the Spirit." 
rom 8:1

finally, restoration.  clean before my Lord.  praise 
God for His patience, mercy and grace.  everything we 
attempt to cover, God will uncover.  everything we 
freely uncover, God will cover.  "he who covers his 
sins will not prosper, but whoever confesses and 
forsakes them will have mercy." prov 28:13  that's the 
power of His blood!

"for He says: 'in an acceptable time I have heard you, 
and in the day of salvation I have helped you.'  
behold, now is the accepted time; behold, now is the 
day of salvation." 2 cor 6:2

i don't want anything standing between your soul and 



your savior when He summons us home.  just be sure.  be 
very sure.  we will have to live with the consequences 
for a very long time.  "how shall we escape, if we 
neglect so great salvation?" heb 2:3 


